
All Saints Catholic Church 
September 17, 2017 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

Peter asked,  

“Lord, how often  

must I forgive? 

As many as 

seven times?” 

Matthew 18:21 



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……....….609-439-6134 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan.…….704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..…704-877-8726 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir, Darrin Patterson…..803-327-1333 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis……..……….831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson………..….389-3233 
Cub Scouts, Nick Schifferle……….…...803-242-5927 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ........................ 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Liaison, Mary Cussen……..…..803-675-8258 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ........................ 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth ........................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista.............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

The Week Ahead 
Saturday 9/16, Saint Cornelius, Pope, and 
  Saint Cyprian, Bishop, Martyrs 
1:00 pm—4:00 pm Deanery Meeting 
3:15 pm RCIA 
3:30 pm Prayer Shawl 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Nancy Usher 
Sunday 9/17, Twenty-Fourth Sunday in  
  Ordinary Time 
8:00 am Mass + Tom Blomstrom 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
6:30 pm Faith Formation 
Monday 9/18, Weekday 
6:30 pm Parish Pastoral Council  
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm  Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 9/19, Weekday 
7:00 pm ASWO 
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus Assembly Officers 
Wednesday 9/20, Saints Andrew Kim Tae-gon,  
  Priest, and Paul Chong Ha-sang, and  
  Companions,  Martyrs 
9:30 am Mass + Monna Annette Williams 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
Thursday 9/21, Saint Matthew, Apostle and  
  Evangelist 
9:30 am Mass + Angela Baloga 
10:00 am  Bible Study 
3:30 pm Choir Practice 
6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 
7:00 pm Bereavement 
Friday 9/22, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Mary Ann Femia 
Saturday 9/23, Saint Pius of Pietrelcina, Priest 
3:15 pm RCIA 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Larry Carpenter 
All Saints Charities—physical collection  
(for Hurricane Harvey relief) 
ASWO Bake Sale 
Coats for Kids 
FOOD DRIVE 

The Week Ahead 
Sunday 9/24, Twenty-Fifth Sunday in  
  Ordinary Time 
8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass—For the Intentions of Carol Allen 
All Saints Charities—physical  
(for Hurricane Harvey relief) 
ASWO Bake Sale 
Coats for Kids 
FOOD DRIVE 
6:30 pm Faith Formation 



 
Coats For Kids 

 
 

During the 3 weekends of 24 September and 1 & 8  
October the All Saints Knights of Columbus and the  
Respect for Life Ministry will hold their Coats for 
Kids program.  This program provides warm winter 
coats to children in need.  The Coats for Kids      
program started in 2009 to help families with      
children who live in colder climates who have been   
impacted by the economy.  In Lake Wylie, we are 
fortunate to have a mild climate but when cold 
weather does come many children go without 
coats.  Last year, we gave away over 200 new coats 
to Clover area students and the Palmetto Pregnancy 
Center thanks to the generosity of the members of 
All Saints Parish.  Sample coats will be on display 
before and after the weekend Masses.  Checks may 
be made out to “Knights of Columbus 
Council 14475”.  For more information please 
contact Terry Rapp at 803-280-4389.  

It's time to put on our aprons and chef hats. The 
ASWO will be presenting the first Bake Sale of 
the Season the weekend of September 24th and 
25th after all Masses. Our Back to School Bake 
Sale will benefit The Children's Attention Home. 
There will be donation jars on the Bake Sale  
tables. All parishioners are invited to bake their 
specialty and bring it to the main 
kitchen on Saturday after 3:00pm. 
Packaging will be available. Please be 
generous for this very worthwhile cause.
     Jeannette Altenburg 

Helena McNiece 
Tena Bougor 

Bake Sale Committee 

Mega Yard Sale at St. Mary Catholic Church in 
Rock Hill, SC on Saturday, September 23, 2017 
from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Tables are available for 
$10. Contact Gwen Finley at 803-322-3344. 

All Saints Women’s Organization will be 
holding a Holiday Craft Fair on Saturday,  
December 3rd from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm.  
Booths will be $25.00 and we will be in  
several rooms.  The  Father McGivney Room 
will be Santa’s Workshop for all the children 
of the parish under 15.  All gifts in that room 
will be $2.00.  We will have elves to help them 
shop.  No peeking parents! Gift wrap will be 
available.  If any parishioners have  
Christmas paper they would like to donate, 
please call Jeannette Altenburg or bring it to 
Mass. Reservation forms will be available in 
next week’s bulletin.  
There will also be a Bake Sale during the 
Craft Show. 
Jeannette Altenburg 
Craft Show Chair 803-746-5464 

Water for USO 
The USO of NC      
Charlotte Airport Center 
serves about 13,000 
Servicemen, Servicewomen, and 

their      families every month.  The USO re-
lies on  donations to provide the food and             
refreshments to our military members as 
they travel through the CLT airport.  A    
major cost item is bottled water; they     
purchase and handout over 300 cases of 
bottled water each month - - - at a cost of 
about $1200 per month.  Before all Masses 
on the weekend of September 30 the K of C 
St. Michael the Archangel Assembly will be 
collecting cases of bottled water or cash   
donations (i.e., $20 will purchase 5 cases of 
water) for the USO at the CLT Airport.  
Please make any checks payable to “K of C 
Assembly #3696” and mark them “For USO 
Water.”  Thank you, in advance, for your 
generosity in supporting our Troops and 
their Families.  

2017 SC Renewal Conference  
September 29– 30 

North Myrtle Beach, SC 
Join us in building unity among Christians 

through Gifts of the Holy Spirit. 
♦ Spirit Filled Praise and Worship 

♦ Dynamic speakers  
♦ Healing Prayer 

Speakers, schedule, details, and online  
registration at  

sww.screnewal.org or contact Sharon Crocker 
to register by mail: 803-309-2480 



UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
September 30-        Friends of the Oratory/ Building 
October 1        Fund-physical collections 
October7-8        All Saints Charities-physical  
         collection 
October 14-15        Open 
October 21-22        Mission Sunday  

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M-F) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

              The flowers on the altar this     
                 weekend were donated by 
                  Becki and Connor Leahy 

Prayerful greetings from Marbury. 
Thank you for your most generous gift! We are 
deeply grateful.  It is a BIG help and very timely 
as there have been several major needs lately  
besides the dryer.  We are most grateful for your 
generosity throughout the year.   
You and your intentions are remembered in our 
daily prayers. 
 
Mother Mary of the Precious Blood, O.P. and  
Sisters 

All Saints Charities at Work! 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Remember the commandments and 
hate not your neighbor (Sirach 27:30 -- 28:9). 
Psalm -- The Lord is kind and merciful, slow to  
anger, and rich in compassion (Psalm 103). 
Second Reading -- Whether we 
live, or whether we die, we do so 
for the Lord (Romans 14:7-9). 
Gospel -- Forgive one another 
from your heart 
(Matthew 18:21-35).  

 
 
 

A peaceful, prayerful witness for Life 
 

Sunday, October 1, 2017 
2:00 – 3:00 PM (arrive early) 

Location:  Front lawn of Belmont Abbey College 
along Belmont-Mt Holly Rd. 

 

Parking: Front lots of Belmont Abbey College 
(near Belmont-Mt Holly Rd.) 

 

More Info:  Claudia @ 980-254-5457 or  
claudiabaeza@abbey.bac.edu 

www.lifechaingaston.org 

The Collection for 9/10/2017 Weekend will 
be posted in the next bulletin! 

Women – Voices of Hope: 
A Retreat for Women at the Rock Hill Oratory 

 

This year’s women’s retreat focuses on how women 
can be “voices of hope” for one another, families, 

church and society. 
Sr. Susan Schorsten, HM and Sr. Gay Rowzie, HM 

Saturday, September 30, 2017 9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
$50   

Friday overnight accommodations  $40 (additional) 
 Space is limited, so pre-registration is suggested. 



OPEN WEEKDENDS 
          October 14-15  October28-29 
          November 25-26              December 23-24 
          December 30-31 

GriefShare is a grief recovery support 
group where you can find healing for 
the hurt of losing a loved one.  It will 

be held Friday mornings beginning September 
15th from 10am-12pm at All Saints Catholic 
Church in St. Peter’s room.   
Contact:  Charlene Horgan at 704-517-9193. 

 
On Friday, September 29th we will be 

having Movie Night 
in the  Parish Life Center from 7:00 pm to 

9pm for all the children in the Parish.  
 

Contact Joanne Kazista for more  
information about Faith Formation at  

03-367-3299 or  

Middle School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We 

meet the first and third Friday of the month 
at 7 –8:30 pm in the Parish Life Center. 

Upcoming date: 
September 15th 

 
 

High School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 9-12. We 

meet on Sunday evenings opposite of  
Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 

Upcoming date:  
September 30th 

 

Contact Julie Hall for more info  
803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

Faith Formation News 

Youth Group News 

TOWN HALL MEETING 
There will be a Town Hall meeting in 

the Parish Life Center on Sunday,     
September 24th between the Sunday 
Masses.  Please plan to attend as we 
talk about the future  building plans! 

High School Lock-in 
Calling all students grades 9-12 

 Join us for an overnight Lock-In at All Saints 
September 30 beginning at 6:30 pm and ending 

at 4 pm on October 1!   
More details to come. 

 
High School Discipleship Group meets the 
2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month for open, 
honest discussions about our faith while going 
through the YDisciple program on Formed.org. 
Our next meeting is Sept 14 from 6:30 pm-8 
pm. 

Halloween Trunk-Treat 
Party 

    Kick off your Halloween 
Weekend with a Kids Trunk-Treat party on Friday, 27 
October, at All Saints Catholic Church.  The K of C 
and All Saints Catholic Church Youth Group are      
co-hosting a Trunk-Treat event in the parking lot.  
There will also be traditional Fall games, snacks, and 
refreshments.  We need parishioners to participate by 
decorating their vehicles in Halloween fashion,    
wearing costumes (if desired), and distributing       
candies to our kids as they visit your vehicle (or else 
they may TRICK you).  Trick or Treating will start at 
6:30 PM and activities will run until about 8 PM for 
our parish children.  If you are interested in supporting 
this family event, please contact either Chris Rhodes 
at 704-807-0345 or Stephen Markley at                   
704-860-9052; signup sheets will also be available 
after all Masses in October.  They will ask you to 
“register” with them if you plan to decorate a vehicle 
and distribute candy - - - so we can plan the events in 
the parking lot and parish hall.  There will be a prize 
for the best-decorated vehicle; Google “trunk treat” 
for some great ideas.  Help make this a fun, and safe, 
Halloween event for our children.  Get Spooky!   

First Day of Autumn 
September 22nd 


